Minutes of the meeting of IQAC held on 29/09/2017

Meeting of the IQAC was held on 29/09/2017 at 10.00 am in the Principal's office. Attendance sheet is enclosed.

Lt. Gen. R. Roy, Mr. Harmit Singh Ahluwalia and Mr. Jiten Chopra had expressed their inability to attend the meeting.

It was recorded that the minutes of the meeting of IQAC held on 29/03/2017 were approved by circulation without any observations received there on.

It was noted that meeting of IQAC in second quarter (i.e., April 2017 to June 2017) could not be held because the college was in the process of shifting its campus from Vivek Vihar to Rohini.

- 1. It was reported that the college has shifted to its new building at Rohini. Everybody appreciated the state of the art infrastructure and facilities that are now available to the college fraternity.
- 2. It was reported that the college has won the Enactus World Cup 2017. The event was held at London. Teams from about 35 countries of the world participated in the event. Along with the World cup, the college also earned a cash prize of US\$70,000.
- 3. It was reported that in order to improve Parent- Teacher Interaction, parents of student organizers of various society events shall be invited to attend the event organized by their wards. Further, the students would be asked to give coordinates of all such parents who would like to contribute to the college in terms of special lectures, seminars and workshops.

8kk

4. It was reported that the college has started collecting email Ids of the parents at the time of admission of students.

5. It was reported that the college is in the process of acquiring new courses on

Entrepreneurship, Business Analytics, Mathematical Finance and Operational

Research.

6. It was reported that the learning outcomes of all courses taught in the college

have been compiled and shared with the students.

7. It was reported that the college has formed a student council board having

President, Vice President, General Secretary and Secretary from III and II year.

8. It was reported that the college is making all efforts to make available hostel

facility to the students from January 2018.

9. It was reported that the summer internship reports of students were being

evaluated by all teachers of the college and best three reports identified to

encourage students to take up the activity more seriously.

10. It was reported that in the new building a medical room has been provided to

provide necessary help to the needy.

11. The process of Administrative and Academic Audit was discussed. Prof. Manoj

Sharma offered to provide certain inputs regarding the same.

12. It was reported that the college collects feedback from students twice in a

semester. It was proposed that the mid semester feedback be preponed a little bit to

be more effective.

The meeting ended with a vote of thanks to the Chair

Sanjay Kumar Goyal Coordinator IQAC Poonam Verma

Principal, Chairperson IQAC